
  

Happy Last-Months-of-2020!!! 
 

It is such an understatement to note that our 2020 rally season has been 
interesting.  As we close this year out, I am hopeful that 2021 will bring 
us better adventures! 
 
Your Board continues to look forward and make plans for Chapter 24 to remain 
active and vibrant.  Dick Reed has made many reservations for 2021 and a copy 
of the planned schedule is attached to this newsletter.  He's made the 
reservations and will be able to get rates after the first of the year.  So save 
those dates in your new calendars. 
 
Also, please email or call Gerry Peters at gmp@surewest.net or 916-726-8110 
and let her know that your information on the Chapter Roster is correct.  A copy 
of the roster is attached for your convenience. 
 
Thank you all who took the time to vote for the 2021 Board.  In case you missed 
it, the new officers will be: 
 
Tom Moulton, President 
Dick Reed, VP/Wagonmaster 
Barbara Trimmer, Secretary 
Jackie Friday, Treasurer 
Kathy Honig, Newsletter Director 
Gerry Peters, Membership and Hosts 
 
Currently, our appointed positions are: 
 
Linda McCarthy, Webmaster 
Charlie Messer, Care (Bear) 
Dolores Johnson, Sunshine 
 
Regarding Sunshine -- Marilyn Johnson has moved to the Fresno area.  I so 
hoped we would all be together one last time before she moved, but it did not 
happen.  Marilyn has been a very strong glue that has kept Chapter 24 
bonded.  For 14 years she served as a Director of Newsletter and 



Membership.  After leaving the Board, she was our Sunshine person for 5 
years.  Her fun and funny personality will be missed.  Hopefully, she will come 
back to visit during 2021! 
 
I am so very delighted that Tom Moulton will be our new President.  Tom will 
be the perfect fit to lead Chapter 24 forward.  Also, I am recommending to the 
incoming Board a review of both Board and appointed positions to ensure their 
duties fit with what are current and future needs.  If you have ideas or 
suggestions, please share them with Tom. 
 
Last, as I transition to a different position, I want to sincerely thank each of you 
for your support and kindness over the last several years.  With the help and 
suggestions I've received from so many, the responsibilities of Newsletter 
Director and President were greatly lifted.  
 
Many SKP hugs and Safe Travels, 
 

Jackie Friday  
 
 
 
FORWARDED BY KATHY HONIG, NEWSLETTER DIRECTOR  

 

   

 


